
Elaine Peligren, President                                 
Rob Roberts, resident
Dave Jones, Information Officer                                     
 

Ramona Jones, Secretary 

 
   
Tim Peligren, resident                                
Alf Jablonski, resident, POSAC                               

Minutes for December 16, 2010  Adopted - Elaine

$1777.28 is current bank balance for CMRA..
 
Wendy Marshall is the manager of Parks and Services responsible for upgrading 
surface of parking lot for Little Qualicum River Park. Thank-you letter was sent to Tom 
Osborne, Manager of Recreation and Services regarding this matter. Elaine would like a 
letter to go out to Wendy.                                                    
 
 action: Ramona

Gerry paid a visit to Office of Member of Parliament, Dr. James Lunney. Gerry spoke to 
Curtis Hansen, executive assistant to find out what federal initiatives could fund our 
Highway access. New programs may work for us. He wants our proposal to the minister 
ad we can present to James with an explanation and cost estimates for the project and 
more details.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 action: All

Gerry and Ozzie measured distances of common destinations to help residents 
calculate costs of driving the current route as opposed to driving with highway access.

Dave calculated fuel, maintenance, tire and depreciation costs with different vehicles. 
This information is laid out, numerically. Elaine will have that converted to graph and 
picture form so information is available at a glance.                          action: Elaine 

We are now preparing for our next meeting with the Highways minister. Several options 
may be presented there. Scott Fraser is waiting until the Liberals have a leader, then will 
approach the highway minister for another meeting.  Elaine will keep in touch with Scott.

Planning community information meeting postponed to next meeting, February 23.

POSAC has approved a study for a community park. Alf will prepare preliminary study 
for POSAC.          
 
 
 
 
 
 
              action: Alf

Bob Dendoff, puts on emergency preparedness seminar for RDN neighbourhoods. 
Elaine will arrange seminar for our area. In other areas, Bob starts a program and the 
local neighbourhood takes it in a direction suitable to that particular neighbourhood. He 
has a powerpoint presentation and other handouts.
 
 
   action: Elaine
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Reg Nosworthy thanked Ramona for participating in the Arrowsmith calendar project. 
He and Marilyn Sims, Arrowsmith Community Activity Coordinator are looking into the 
possibility of starting some activity programs to be held in our area.    action: Reg

Next meeting February 23 at 3:00pm
Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm
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